
                                                        Regular Meeting April 12, 2023
              The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. Following a public hearing in regards to the 2023-2024 budget. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee VanDervoort, Matson, and Fairclough. Trustee  Carson was absent. Also present were Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Attorney Henry Glavin, Craig Falcone, Craig Ross, Chief Don Baldwin, Asst. Chief Jason Rocque, Jeff and Michele Cleary, Dave Ball, John Callaghan, Chris and Liz Callaghan, Gina Thompson, Brian and Shannon McMann, Scott and Mary Stalker and Brett and Lou Pulson. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the minutes of the previous meeting. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
             Trustee Carson reports-      was read by Trustee Matson.  Tree trimming, pothole repair, park and playground preparation and National Grid project. Full report in the Village office.
              Trustee VanDervoort reports-    fire dept. had 13alarms in the month of March. On March 13 and 14th we had a very heavy snow storm where we had 8 alarms during this 2 day period where we were able to staff numerous pieces of apparatus to respond to these weather related calls. Companies have been out doing training weekly.
               Trustee Matson    canalfest is May 20&21. Waterford will celebrate Earth Day April 22nd. 
               Trustee Fairclough-   Nolan Cleary will be the director of the summer park program again this year. 

The Financial report for the month of March are as follows: Checking Acct. $359,100; Money Market Acct. $515,972; for a total fund balance of $875,073. Special project fund balance is $83,165; Unaudited Utilies $18,209; payroll $9,810 Section 8, $31,702. The current abstract is $24,922.79. 
              Trustee VanDervoort moved to pay the bills upon the approval of the department heads and the board. Trustee Fairclough seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

              Mayor reports-   firehouse project all bills have been paid, working on reimbursement for Ryan, Debbie’s and Robin’s time. Close out on Steenburgh Ave and South Street project completed and there was no cost to the Village.  
                Trustee Matson offered resolution#      authorizing the Mayor to sign civil rights certification for section 8 housing. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#               to adopt the 2023-2024 Village budget. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
               Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#       appoint the new Fire Chief Don Baldwin, 1st Asst. Chief Jason Rocque and 2nd Asst. Chief Jeff O’Conner. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney Voted yes.

               Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#     authorize the sale of the two old Fire Chiefs vehicles for a total of $1500.00. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.
                  Trustee Matson offered resolution#            call for a public hearing of May 10th at 7:15PM regard a stop sign at the Visitors Center. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
                   Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#    to approve handicap sign for 47 First Street. Trustee VanDervoort offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.    

                  Several residents addressed the Board in regards to their concerns about the fire that occurred in November of 2022 at 12 Third Street located in the Village and the condition of the property. 
Mayor Mahoney and the Village Board would like to congratulate the new fire Chief and Asst. 
Chiefs, and also the fire dept. for all their efforts. 
                             As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:09PM
                                                     Respectfully yours, Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk


